

Funding Opportunity

Applications Due: Monday, November 14, 2016, by 11:59 pm **Application Information Webinar:** Wed., Sept. 28, 2016, from 10:00 – 11:00 am **Letter of Intent Due:** Wednesday, October 5, 2016, by 11:59 pm

Colorado's Mathematics and Science Partnership Program

Pursuant to: No Child Left Behind Act of 2001, Public Law 107-110, Title II, Part B

For program questions contact:

Jennifer Simons (simons j@cde.state.co.us | 303-866-3905) Kirsten Carlile (carlile k@cde.state.co.us | 303-866-6705)

For evaluation questions contact:

Nazanin Mohajeri-Nelson (<u>mohojeri-nelson_n@cde.state.co.us</u> | 303-866-6205) Alexandra Tolentino (<u>tolentino_a@cde.state.co.us</u> | 303-866-4571)

For fiscal/budget questions contact:

Marti Rodriguez (rodriguez m@cde.state.co.us | 303-866-6769)

For RFP-specific questions contact:

Kim Burnham (burnham k@cde.state.co.us | 303-866-6916)



Table of Contents

Introduction	3
Eligible Applicants	3
Available Funds	4
Allowable Use of Funds	4
Application Timeline	5
Duration of Grant	5
Technical Assistance	7
Submission Process and Deadline	7
Required Elements	8
Part ID: District Assignment of Federal Grant Funds and Assurances	14
Selection Criteria & Evaluation Rubric	17
Section C: Literature Review	18
Section D: Work Plan	19
Section E: Commitment & Capacity of Partnership	20
Section F: Budget Narrative & Electronic Budget	20
Appendix A: Eligible High Need Districts	21
Appendix B: Local Evaluation Report Template	46
Appendix C: Participation List Template	56
Appendix D: Letter of Intent	57

Colorado's Mathematics and Science Partnerships Program Applications Due: Monday, November 14, 2016, by 11:59 pm

Introduction

Title II, Part B of the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001 (NCLB) authorizes a Mathematics and Science Partnerships (MSP) program. MSP seeks to promote intensive, high-quality professional learning activities that focus on increasing teachers' math/science content knowledge and/or improving pedagogy by encouraging collaborations between states, Institutions of Higher Education (IHEs), local education agencies (LEAs), and elementary and secondary schools. The long-term goal of the program is to improve the performance of students in the areas of mathematics and science. Individual states are responsible for conducting a competitive grant program that makes awards to partnerships that are most likely to succeed in developing and sustaining long-term effects.

Eligible Applicants

Colorado's 2016-2017 Priority: Recruitment and retention of qualified math and science teachers in high needs schools

The 2016-17 MSP program will focus on the effective recruitment and retention of qualified math and science teachers in high needs schools. Priority will be given to applicants who will be recruiting and supporting qualified math and science teachers in schools that have demonstrated a historical difficulty filling these positions. Partnerships applying for a Mathematics and Science Partnership grant **must** include

A high-need LEA (see Appendix A on page 24);

AND

 Science, technology, engineering, or mathematics (STEM) department of an institution of higher education;

AND

 A CDE approved educator preparation program or designated agency for alternative teacher preparation (if the applicant will be recruiting candidates who are not already fully licensed and endorsed in their field).

Partners may also include the following:

- Additional STEM and/or education department(s) (including special education faculty) of the same or another institution of higher education; or
- Additional high-need LEA's, high-need public or private elementary or secondary schools (including charter schools), or a consortium of such schools; or
- Businesses, and nonprofit or for-profit organizations concerned with mathematics and science education

For the purposes of the FY2016-17 Colorado MSP program, CDE defines a high-need LEA as one that meets the following conditions:

Any district that has:

 At least one school with the 3-year 2014 SPF rating of "Does Not Meet" or "Approaching" on the Math Academic Achievement Indicator OR the Math Academic Growth Indicator at any level (elementary, middle or high) - See Appendix A.

OR

• At least one school with the 3-year 2014 SPF rating of "Does Not Meet" or "Approaching" on the Science Academic Achievement Indicator – See Appendix A.

Note: 3 Year SPF data was used to determine eligibility.

Partnerships must include faculty from the STEM departments in institutions of higher education and a high-need LEA. Priority will be given to partnerships that include three schools that meet at least two of the following criteria (denoted on the eligibility list as priority):

- a 3-year 2014 School Performance Framework (SPF) rating of "Does Not Meet" or "Approaching" on the Math Academic Achievement Indicator
- a 3-year 2014 SPF rating of "Does Not Meet" or "Approaching" on the Math Academic Growth Indicator
- a 3-year 2014 SPF rating of "Does Not Meet" or "Approaching" on the Science Academic Achievement Indicator

Multiple districts may collaborate to serve the minimum number of schools. The lead partner and fiscal agent must be a high need LEA.

All partners must take an active part in the MSP program. Partners must meet to plan and discuss the progress of the project a minimum of three times a year for the duration of the grant.

Grantees must adhere to regulations 76.652 and 76.656 of the USDE's General Administration requirements (EDGAR) and Section 9501 of ESEA as reauthorized by No Child Left Behind. These regulations state that meaningful consultation must occur between the LEA and any private schools within the LEA's attendance area to invite teachers from the private school to participate in the MSP program. This consultation must occur prior to submitting a grant proposal. The purpose of this regulation is to ensure that teachers of all students (public and private) are able to benefit from the provision of federal funding.

BOCES are not considered an LEA for Title II, Part B funds and therefore cannot be the fiscal agent for this competitive application. However, the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign fiscal responsibilities to a BOCES as defined in P.L. 107-110, Sec. 2403 (2) within the eligible partnership. If the LEA would like to assign a BOCES with the fiscal responsibilities to administer the grant on its behalf, funds can be signed over to the BOCES with completion of the District Assignment of Federal Competitive Grant Funds and Assurances form on page 14.

Please note: All districts to be served through this grant must provide contact information and signatures on page 11 and, if applicable, initials of agreement on the District Assignment of Federal Grant Funds and Assurances form on page 14.

Available Funds

The Colorado Department of Education (CDE) will award up to five new MSP partnerships for Fiscal Year FY2016-17. The awards, contingent on the availability of funds from the U.S. Department of Education (USDE), will range from a minimum of \$200,000 to a maximum of \$400,000. Unlike prior MSP Partnerships funded by CDE, this RFP seeks applications for eighteen month projects. The program will no longer receive federal funding after the 2016-17 school year. The lead partner LEA must be the fiscal agent and all funds must be expended by June 30, 2018.

Allowable Use of Funds

An eligible partnership shall use funds for one or more of the following activities in elementary, middle, and/or high schools:

Recruitment of teacher candidates who have demonstrated subject matter competency in math or science but may not have completed a teacher preparation program (requires participation of a partner who is a CDE approved educator preparation program or designated agency for alternative teacher preparation)

- Providing support and assistance to licensed teachers to obtain a secondary mathematics or science endorsement
- Upgrading induction programs for math and/or science teachers
- Providing specialized training and support for experienced teachers to serve as mentors to novice math and/or science teachers
- Innovative strategies for retaining effective math and/or science teachers

Funds must be used to **supplement and not supplant** funds that would otherwise be used for proposed activities. Grantees may use up to 10% of awarded funds for direct administration of the grant. Any equipment purchases must be reasonable and necessary to support the allowable activities described above. Funds must be expended by June 30, 2018.

Application Timeline

September 28, 2016	Application Training Webinar
October 5, 2016	LEAs interested in applying submit a letter of intent
November 14, 2016	Applications due to CDE
December 2, 2016	Review of Applications
December 16, 2016	Applicants will be notified of final award status.
December 2016	LEAs receiving grants will work with CDE to finalize grant activities, budget and an implementation timeline.

Duration of Grant

Grants will be awarded on a competitive basis for an 18 month period, which will begin January 1, 2017 and end on June 30, 2018. This funding is dependent upon accurately completing reporting requirements by the established deadlines.

Reporting and Monitoring

The lead partner for the grant will be responsible for meeting all reporting requirements. If more than one district is applying for this grant, it is advisable to enter into a data sharing agreement in order for the lead partner to be able to collect the necessary data from partnering districts to meet reporting requirements.

Annual Reporting to the USDE

Each partnership receiving a grant must report annually to the U.S. Department of Education (USDE), through an online reporting system through a secured website, regarding the progress made towards meeting the objectives and annual targets described in the partnership's plan. Only aggregated data is reported.

This report must be submitted in the fall of 2017 and possibly in the fall of 2018 pending USDE's decision regarding use of the system in the final year of the grant.

CDE will provide training on this reporting requirement each year of the grant and provide technical support to grantees to ensure timely and accurate submittal.

End of Grant Reporting to CDE

A requirement of MSP is that each partnership plan and conduct an evaluation of the impact of the program. A summary report of the evaluation findings must be submitted that captures the impact of the program on the

identified needs of the participants. Sufficient funds should be allocated to conduct the evaluation. Once a partnership has been funded, partners may need to further develop an evaluation plan.

At a minimum, the evaluation report must include responses to the following questions; however, sites are encouraged to design and address additional evaluation questions that are of greatest relevance to the project. The evaluation report must be submitted to the CDE by July 30, 2018.

- What was the reach of the program (who were the targeted recipients of grant activities and how many of them actually participated in grant-funded activities)?
- What were the goals and objectives of each grant-funded activity?
- Were grant-funded activities implemented as planned? What were successes and/or challenges in implementation?
- What were the targeted outcomes for each activity? Were targeted outcomes achieved? If so, to what is success attributed? If not, what prevented the outcomes from being achieved?

CDE will provide templates and training to support grantees in designing and conducting an evaluation and reporting findings at the end of the grant.

A template for tracking the list of participating and comparison teachers, the pre- and post-test results for all participating teachers (including control group teachers), the pre- and post-test assessment used, and the scoring rubric for the assessment has been attached as Appendix B. The evaluation will require partner districts to use student assessment results for all participating teachers (including control or comparison group teachers). A local evaluation report template is also attached as Appendix C for submitting the final report.

Within one year after the end of the grant, CDE will publish a brief report synthesizing the evaluation findings across MSP projects, including success, challenges, and lessons learned across the state.

Data Privacy

CDE takes seriously its obligation to protect the privacy of student Personally Identifiable Information (PII) collected, used, shared, and stored. PII will not be reported to CDE nor USDE through the MSP Grant Program. However, in order for lead partners to meet reporting requirements both to the USDE and CDE, data, which may include PII, will need to be shared among partnering districts based on a data sharing agreement. Therefore, the lead district must enter into a data sharing agreement with each partner district that complies with the data sharing and privacy policies of both the lead district and the partner district. The program evaluation report to be submitted to CDE must not include any PII within the report and all summaries within the report must be based on aggregated data.

Review Process and Timeline

Applications will be reviewed by CDE staff to ensure they contain all required components. This funding opportunity is a competitive process – applicants must score at least 90 points out of the 116 possible points to be approved for funding. Applications that score below 90 points *may* be asked to submit revisions that would bring the application up to a fundable level. There is no guarantee that submitting an application will result in funding or funding at the requested level. All award decisions are final. Applicants that do not meet the qualifications will be notified. Applicants will be notified of final award status no later than December 16, 2016.

Technical Assistance

An application training webinar will be held on Wednesday, September 28, 2016 from 10:00 – 11:00 a.m. Register for this technical assistance via Eventbrite at: http://msp2016.eventbrite.com. If you have questions or issues regarding registration, please email CompetitiveGrants@cde.state.co.us.

If interested in applying for this funding opportunity, please submit the Letter of Intent (see Appendix D) by Wednesday, October 5, 2016, by 11:59 pm, via SurveyMonkey at: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/msp2016 loi.

During each grant year, CDE provides training and technical support on the reporting requirements, including submitting data to the USDE's Annual Performance Report secured website and an evaluation report to CDE via Syncplicity.

Submission Process and Deadline

One electronic copy of the application and electronic budget must be submitted to:

CompetitiveGrants@cde.state.co.us by Monday, November 14, 2016 at 11:59 p.m. The electronic version should include all required elements of the application as one document. Please attach the electronic budget workbook as a separate document to the email. Incomplete or late applications will not be considered. If you do not receive an email confirmation of receipt of your application within 24 hours of the deadline, please email CompetitiveGrants@cde.state.co.us.

Application materials and budget are available for download on the CDE website at: http://www.cde.state.co.us/fedprograms/tii/b.

> Submit the electronic copy of the application and electronic budget to: CompetitiveGrants@cde.state.co.us

> > By: Monday, November 14, 2016, by 11:59 pm

Application Format

- The total narrative (Sections A –F) of the application cannot exceed 20 pages. Please see below for the required elements of the application. **Note:** Applications that exceed 20 pages will not be reviewed.
- All pages must be standard letter size, 8-1/2" x 11" using 12-point font and single-spaced with 1-inch margins and numbered pages.
- The signature page must include original signatures of the lead organization/fiscal agent.
- The submission of duplicate applications that are identical, except for names and descriptions of the eligible site, will not be accepted. Responses from applicants in the same district or working with the same collaborators may contain some common information, but the substantive elements of the application narrative must be unique to the eligible site(s).

Required Elements

The format outlined below <u>must be followed</u> in order to assure consistent application of the evaluation criteria. See evaluation rubric for specific selection criteria needed in Section II (pages 17 – 20).

Section I: Proposal Introduction

Section II: Narrative

Part A: Executive Summary
Part B: Needs Assessment
Part C: Literature Review

Part D: Work Plan

Part E: Commitment and Capacity of Partnership
Part F: Budget Narrative and Electronic Budget Form

The budget form and instructions are available on an Excel spreadsheet on the MSP website at http://www.cde.state.co.us/FedPrograms/tii/b.asp. The budget must be downloaded and submitted as a separate document. Email the budget form to CompetitiveGrants@cde.state.co.us.

Section III: Attachments

1) Letters of commitment from each of the partners

2) Vitae of key personnel, including evaluator(s) (Maximum 2 pages each)

Colorado's Mathematics and Science Partnership Program 2016 - 2017

SECTION I: COVER PAGE (Complete and attach as the first page of proposal)						
Name of Lead Local Edu	cation Age	ncy (LEA)/Orgar	nization:			
Mailing Address:			•			
Title II, B Authorized Re	presentativ	ve:				
Telephone: E-mail:						
Program Contact Person:						
Mailing Address:						
Telephone:			E-mail:			
Fiscal Manager:						
Telephone:			E-mail:			
Estimated # of profession	nal develo	pment contact l	hours (per teache	r, per year):	:	
Estimated # of			Estimated # of			
teachers to be			schools to be			
served: Check the eligibility con			served:			
Schools in district with Some "Does Not Meet" on "Approaching" on the "Does Not Meet" on "Approaching" on the "Does Not Meet" on "Does Not Meet" o	the Math A e Math Aca the Math Aca the Math Aca the Science	rmance Framew Academic Achieven Demic Achieven Academic Growth De Academic Achi	rement Indicator nent Indicator h Indicator ndicator evement Indicato			
Proposed activities (check all that apply): Recruitment of teacher candidates who have demonstrated subject matter competency in math or science but may not have completed a teacher preparation program Providing support and assistance to licensed teachers to obtain a secondary mathematics or science endorsement Upgrading induction programs for math and/or science teachers Providing specialized training and support for experienced teachers to serve as mentors to novice math and/or science teachers Innovative strategies for retaining effective math and/or science teachers						
Amount Requested: Indicate the amount of funding you are requesting.						
January 1-June 30,			July 1, 2017-Ju			
2017: Total	\$		30, 2018	\$		
IUIAI						

Please note: If grant is approved, funding will not be awarded until all signatures are in place. Please attempt to obtain all signatures before submitting the application.

School Information and Signatures	
School Name:	
Principal Name:	
Principal Signature:	
Contact Person:	
Mailing Address:	
Phone:	Email:
Contact Signature:	

Partner Information		
		for Lead Partner, Institution of Higher Education and additional the proposed program. Note: Copy this form as needed.
Lead Partner:		
Contact Person:		
Mailing Address:		
Telephone:		E-mail Address:
Contact Signature:		
Institution of Higher I	Education:	
Contact Person:		
Mailing Address:		
Telephone:		E-mail Address:
Contact Signature:		
Additional Partner:		
Contact Person:		
Mailing Address:		
Telephone:		E-mail Address:
Contact Signature:		
Additional Partner:		
Contact Person:		
Mailing Address:		
Telephone:		E-mail Address:
Contact Signature:		

Colorado's Mathematics and Science Partnership Program

The School Board President and Board- Appointed Authorized Representative must sign below to indicate their approval of the contents of the application, and the receipt of program funds.

On	(date) ,	2016,	the Board of	(district)
hereby applies for and,	if awarde	d, accept	s the state funds	requested in this application. In consideration of the
receipt of these grant f	unds, the I	Board agı	ees that the Ger	eral Assurances form for all state funds and the terms
therein are specifically	incorporat	ed by ref	erence in this ap	plication. The Board also certifies that all program and
pertinent administrativ	e requirer	nents wil	l be met. These i	nclude the Office of Management and Budget
Accounting Circulars, a	nd the Dep	partment	of Education's G	eneral Education Provisions Act (GEPA) requirement. In
addition, the Board cer	tifies that	the distri	ct is in compliand	ce with the requirements of the federal Children's
Internet Protection Act	(CIPA), an	d that no	policy of the loc	al educational agency prevents or otherwise denies
participation in constitu	utionally p	rotected	prayer in public	schools. In addition, school districts that accept the
Colorado's Mathemati	cs and Scie	ence Part	nership Program	Grant funding agree to the following assurances:

Statement of Assurances: The authorized official of the Institution of Higher Education (IHE) partnering in this grant proposal agrees to work collaboratively with the applying institution to assure that:

- 1. Title II, Part B funds will be used to supplement and not supplant funds from non-federal sources.
- 2. Upon request, the CDE will be provided access to records and other sources of information that may be necessary to determine compliance with appropriate federal and state laws and regulations.
- 3. Education activities funded by the project will be conducted in compliance with the following federal laws: a) Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964; b) Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972; c) Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; d) Age Discrimination Act of 1975; e) Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990; f) Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act of 1974, 20 U.S.C. 1232g and its regulations (34 C.F.R. Part 99); and Education Department General Administrative Regulations (EDGAR).
- 4. Education activities funded by the project will be conducted in compliance with the Institution's own internal review process.
- 5. The development of programming will take into account the need for greater access to and participation in the targeted disciplines by students from historically underrepresented and underserved groups.
- 6. All program and evaluation reports will be submitted by all partners, in accordance with stated guidelines required by the United States Department of Education and the Colorado Department of Education.
- 7. All records of the program will be retained for five years and access to those records will be available for the purposes of review and audit.
- 8. The applicant will annually provide the Colorado Department of Education such information as may be required to determine if the grantee is making satisfactory progress toward achieving the goals of the grant. This includes participation in evaluations or studies and the submission of an annual progress report demonstrating that the selected program/curriculum is providing satisfactory results, as outlined on pages 5-6 of the RFP.
- 9. The school will not discriminate against anyone regarding race, gender, national origin, color, disability, or age.
- 10. Funded projects will maintain appropriate fiscal and program records and fiscal audits of this program will be conducted by the grantees as a part of their regular audits.
- 11. If any findings of misuse of these funds are discovered, project funds will be returned to CDE.
- 12. The grantee will maintain sole responsibility for the project even though subcontractors may be used to perform certain services.

- 13. Districts that are partnering on this grant will enter into a data sharing agreement that meets the data sharing and privacy policies of both the lead and partner districts and will allow the lead partner to meet federal reporting requirements and state evaluation reporting requirements.
- 14. Lead districts will annually submit aggregate data to the USDE on the Annual Performance Report.
- 15. Lead districts will submit an evaluation report to CDE that meets the criteria identified in this RFP at the end of the grant.

Name of School Board/BOCES President	Signature of School Board/BOCES President
Name of District Superintendent	Signature of District Superintendent
Name of Lead Partner and/or Institute of Higher Education	Signature of Lead Partner and/or Institute of Higher Education
e provide names and signatures for any addition	onal partners:
Name of Partner and/or Institute of Higher	Signature of Partner and/or Institute of Higher Education
e provide names and signatures for any addition Name of Partner and/or Institute of Higher Education Name of Partner and/or Institute of Higher Education	Signature of Partner and/or Institute of Higher

Part ID: District Assignment of Federal Grant Funds and Assurances

Grant Program: Math and Science Partnerships Program

If applicable, complete the information below. Indicate the assignment of the DISTRICT funds to a BOCES/CONSORTIUM and provide all required signatures/initials

The LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for this grant may assign for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for this grant may assign for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for the LEA identified agent for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for the LEA identified agent for the LEA identified as fiscal agent for the LEA identified		
School District hereby auth	norizes the	BOCES to act as Fiscal Agent
to apply for Mathematics and Science Partnership funds and School District.		
School District Authorized Representative:		
District Name:	District Code:	
School District Authorized Rep. Signature:		
Assign these funds to:		
BOCES Authorized Representative:		
BOCES Authorized Rep. Signature:		
Phone: E-mail:		
If a consortium of districts, each district Authorized Represe authorizing the BOCES to act as the fiscal agent to apply for added)	•	G. G
District:	Initials:	
District:	Initials:	
District:	Initials:	
In consideration of the receipt of these grant funds, the LEA the terms therein are specifically incorporated by reference program and pertinent administrative requirements will be Administrative Regulations (EDGAR), the Office of Manager of Education's General Education Provisions Act (GEPA) req Mathematics and Science Partnership funds to a BOCES/Co as requested by the BOCES/Consortium in order for the BOCES/Consortium and accountability of these funds.	e in the forthcoming application. The met. This includes the Education De nent and Budget (OMB) Accounting uirements. Further, by agreeing to the neortium, the LEA(s) will provide rele	LEA also certifies that all partment General Circulars, and the Department ne assignment of any evant information and/or data
Signature of President of Lead LEA District School Board	Date	
BOCES Authorized Representative Signature of Acceptance	Date	

Part IE: Evidence of Consultation with Non-Public Schools

Participating LEAs should notify any nonpublic schools within the LEA's attendance area of the opportunity to participate in the MSP program. All participating LEAs must submit this completed form. Additional documentation of consultation (e.g., sign-in sheets from meetings) should be kept on file by the LEA. Note: Nonpublic schools must demonstrate need like any other school partner (e.g., evidence of need using student achievement data in math or science).

Name of Lead Local Educat (LEA)/Organization:	ion Agency		
MSP Contact Name:			
Phone:		E-mail:	
Are any eligible nonpublic s	chools located within the LEA	A's boundaries? Yes 🗆 No	
Nonpublic School Name	The school hasn't responded to the LEA's repeated, good-faith attempts for consultation	Interested in participating in MSP?* Y/N	High Need? Y/N
*If participating, nonpublic proposal.	school should be listed as a	partner and included in all re	elevant aspects of the
The LEA assures that all priv	vate schools were given the o sultation as required by section		ne MSP program and that it
Name and Title of Authorize	ed Official	Signature	Date

Selection Criteria and Evaluation Rubric

Part I:	Analisation	Introduction		No Points
Part II: Part II:	Application Narrative	introduction		NO POINTS
Part II:		For suffice Commence		/1
	Section A:	Executive Summary		/5
	Section B:	Needs Assessment		/37
	Section C:	Literature Review		/10
	Section D:	Work Plan		/35
	Section E:	Commitment and Capacity of Partnership		/16
	Section F:	Budget Narrative and Electronic Budget Form		/13
		_		N. D. L.
Part III:	Attachments	5		No Points
Part III:	Attachments	S		NO Points
Part III:	Attachments	S	Total:	
			Total:	/116
GENERA	AL COMMENT omments are	S: Please indicate support for scoring by including overall stren used on feedback forms to applicants.		/110
GENERA These co Strengt •	AL COMMENT omments are hs:	S: Please indicate support for scoring by including overall stren		/110
GENER These c	AL COMMENT omments are hs:	S: Please indicate support for scoring by including overall stren		/110
GENERA These co Strengt •	AL COMMENT omments are hs:	S: Please indicate support for scoring by including overall stren		/11
GENERA These c Strengt • • • • Weakne	AL COMMENT omments are hs:	S: Please indicate support for scoring by including overall stren		/110
GENERA These c Strengt • • • • Weakne	AL COMMENT omments are hs:	S: Please indicate support for scoring by including overall stren		/110

RECOMMENDATION: Funded _____ Funded with Changes _____ Not Funded _____

Selection Criteria & Evaluation Rubric

Part I: Application Introduction (No Points)

<u>Cover Pages, Assurances, Signed District Assignment of Federal Funds, Consultation with Non-public Schools</u> Complete the attached cover pages and assurances page and attach as the first pages of the application.

Part II: Narrative (116 Points)

The following criteria will be used by reviewers to evaluate the application as a whole. In order for the application to be recommended for funding, it must receive at least 90 points out of the 116 possible points and all required elements must be addressed. An application that receives a score of 0 on any required elements will not be funded.

Section A: Executive Summary	Not Addressed or Met No Criteria (information not provided)	Met One or More Criteria (requires additional clarification)	Met All Criteria (concise and thoroughly developed, high quality response)
 1) Provide a brief description of the proposed MSP project. The executive summary must be no more than 500 words and convey the following criteria in a clear and concise manner: The need for an MSP project Types of activities planned Major goals of the project 	0	3	5

Reviewer Comments:

TOTAL POINTS /5

Section B: Needs Assessment	Not Addressed or Met No Criteria (information not provided)	Met One or More Criteria (requires additional clarification)	Met All Criteria (concise and thoroughly developed, high quality response)
1) Provide a description of the need for a MSP partnership. The description should include applicable gaps in recruitment, development, and retention of qualified and effective teachers in the identified subject area(s).	0	5	10
2) Identify the specific schools that will be served under this program and why they were chosen. If any of the participating schools have received a Diagnostic Review since September 2012, provide a summary of the report for each school.	0	1	3

 3) Describe the process for identifying and recruiting participating teachers including: How were teacher needs identified? The target number of teachers. How teachers will be prioritized Will participation be voluntary or required? If participation is voluntary, what incentives will be provided for teachers to participate? 	0	4	8
4) Describe current structures for supporting new teachers, including any supports specific to math and/or science teachers, and how these structures will be improved by the MSP project.	0	3	6
 5) Identify specific gaps or weaknesses in student math and/or science achievement to be addressed by the proposed MSP program using relevant data. Be sure to: Identify the data used to identify these gaps; and Include data for all participating schools (attach if necessary). 	0	5	10
Reviewer Comments:	'		

Section C: Literature Review	Not Addressed or Met No Criteria (information not provided)	Met One or More Criteria (requires additional clarification)	Met All Criteria (concise and thoroughly developed, high quality response)
 Provide a description of how project activities are supported by research and how they are expected to strengthen the quality of instruction and improve academic achievement of all students. Provide scientifically-based research for all components of the proposal as appropriate. 	0	3	5
2) Provide a description of how the proposal builds on prior work of any members of the proposed partnership. Indicate lessons learned and how these lessons are incorporated into this program.	0	3	5

TOTAL POINTS

/10

/37

Section D: Work Plan	Not Addressed or Met No Criteria (information not provided)	Met One or More Criteria (requires additional clarification)	Met All Criteria (concise and thoroughly developed, high quality response)
 Provide an overview of the planned project model for the MSP project. For any schools that received a Diagnostic Review since September 2012, include how the plan addresses areas of need identified from that process. 	0	3	5
 2) Provide a detailed description of the applicable recruitment, induction, support, and/or retention activities including: What strategies will be used to recruit teachers who have demonstrated subject matter competency in math or science but may not have completed a teacher preparation program? If recruiting the candidates described above, what activities will support their preparation to become licensed teachers? If licensed teachers will receive support in obtaining a math or science endorsement, what activities will provide this support? If the project will support the upgrading of induction programs, what activities will be leveraged and what improvements will be made? If mentor teachers will receive training and support, describe the activities that will support the development of effective math or science mentor teachers. How will the planned activities address the identified needs? How many teachers will be impacted by the project? How many students will be impacted by the project? 	0	7	15
3) Provide a description of how the activities described in the above section will impact the content knowledge and teaching skills of participating teachers.	0	3	5
4) Provide a clearly detailed timeline for implementing the key strategies to reach goals and activities. Timeline identifies major implementation activities, participants, responsible persons, interim benchmarks, # of contact hours and the date by which they will be accomplished.	0	5	10

Please use the following chart to complete the item above:

Date	Activity	Participants	Person/ Partner Responsible	Interim Benchmarks	# of Contact Hours Planned

Reviewer Comments:

TOTAL POINTS

Section E: Commitment & Capacity of Partnership	Not Addressed or Met No Criteria (information not provided)	Met One or More Criteria (requires additional clarification)	Met All Criteria (concise and thoroughly developed, high quality response)
1) List each partner and describe their roles and responsibilities for administering the overall program, designing activities, delivering supports, and evaluating MSP.	0	3	7
2) Indicate the number of Higher Ed faculty (by area) involved in the MSP project.	0	1	3
3) List the members of the project leadership team.	0	1	3
4) Provide a brief description of the project leadership team's decision making process. Include a plan for partners meeting at least 3 times a year.	0	1	3
Reviewer Comments:			

Section F: Budget Narrative & Electronic B (Electronic Budget Form does not count toward page li	Criteria	Met One or More Criteria (requires additional clarification)	Met All Criteria (concise and thoroughly developed, high quality response)
 Describe all expenditures contained in the electron the budget narrative and connected to project objet activities. The costs of the proposed project (as pro- electronic budget and budget narrative) shall be re- the budget sufficient in relation to the objectives, of and sustainability of project activities. 	ectives and esented in the asonable and	3	7
 Clearly address how the funds awarded under the be used to supplement the level of funds available programs and activities, and will not supplant any currently being used on kindergarten readiness. 	for authorized	1	3
3) Describe a clear and well-conceived plan for how the project will be continued once the grant dollars have example, how will effective math teachers be retainfunds are no longer available?	ve expired. For	1	3

/13

TOTAL POINTS

TOTAL POINTS

/16

Appendix A: Eligible High Need Districts

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1040	ACADEMY 20	0209	ASPEN VALLEY CAMPUS	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1040	ACADEMY 20	7240	RAMPART HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	1480	CENTURY MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	2576	CHERRY DRIVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	5706	MC ELWAIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	yes	yes
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	6402	NORTHGLENN HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	6398	NORTHGLENN MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	6802	PROSPECT RIDGE ACADEMY	М	no	yes	no	no
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	2584	RIVERDALE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	2582	ROCKY MOUNTAIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	4187	SILVER HILLS MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	8361	STUKEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0020	ADAMS 12 FIVE STAR SCHOOLS	5816	THORNTON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0030	ADAMS COUNTY 14	0024	ADAMS CITY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0030	ADAMS COUNTY 14	0020	ADAMS CITY MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
0030	ADAMS COUNTY 14	0186	ALSUP ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
0030	ADAMS COUNTY 14	1426	CENTRAL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0030	ADAMS COUNTY 14	4536	KEMP ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0030	ADAMS COUNTY 14	0022	LESTER R ARNOLD HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	0214	ALTURA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	0219	APS ONLINE SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9396	AURORA WEST COLLEGE PREPARATORY ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9396	AURORA WEST COLLEGE PREPARATORY ACADEMY	Н	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	0213	AXL ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	0213	AXL ACADEMY	М	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	1470	CENTURY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	1720	CLYDE MILLER K-8	E	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	1720	CLYDE MILLER K-8	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	2095	DALTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	2384	EAST MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	3272	FULTON ACADEMY OF EXCELLENCE	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	3354	GATEWAY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	3471	GLOBAL VILLAGE ACADEMY AURORA	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	4970	LANSING ELEMENTARY COMMUNITY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	4973	LAREDO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	5298	LOTUS SCHOOL FOR EXCELLENCE	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	5298	LOTUS SCHOOL FOR EXCELLENCE	Н	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	5361	LYN KNOLL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	6160	MRACHEK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	6728	PARIS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	7250	RANGEVIEW HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	7865	SIDE CREEK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	7932	SIXTH AVENUE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	8078	SOUTH MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	8858	TOLLGATE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL OF EXPEDITIONARY LEARNI	E	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9056	VANGUARD CLASSICAL SCHOOL - WEST	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9056	VANGUARD CLASSICAL SCHOOL - WEST	М	yes	no	no	no
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9059	VASSAR ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9060	VAUGHN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9140	VIRGINIA COURT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9083	VISTA PEAK P-8 EXPLORATORY	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9083	VISTA PEAK P-8 EXPLORATORY	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0180	ADAMS-ARAPAHOE 28J	9514	WHEELING ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
1620	AGUILAR REORGANIZED 6	0058	AGUILAR ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1620	AGUILAR REORGANIZED 6	0066	AGUILAR JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1620	AGUILAR REORGANIZED 6	0066	AGUILAR JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
3030	AKRON R-1	0086	AKRON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3030	AKRON R-1	0090	AKRON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0100	ALAMOSA RE-11J	0368	ALAMOSA OMBUDSMAN SCHOOL OF EXCELLENCE	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0100	ALAMOSA RE-11J	0368	ALAMOSA OMBUDSMAN SCHOOL OF EXCELLENCE	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0220	ARCHULETA COUNTY 50 JT	6658	PAGOSA SPRINGS HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0220	ARCHULETA COUNTY 50 JT	6657	PAGOSA SPRINGS MIDDLE SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
3040	ARICKAREE R-2	0304	ARICKAREE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
3040	ARICKAREE R-2	0308	ARICKAREE UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1450	ARRIBA-FLAGLER C-20	2956	FLAGLER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
3145	AULT-HIGHLAND RE-9	3958	HIGHLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
3145	AULT-HIGHLAND RE-9	3962	HIGHLAND HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1530	BAYFIELD 10 JT-R	0632	BAYFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0050	BENNETT 29J	0770	BENNETT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1490	BETHUNE R-5	0832	BETHUNE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1490	BETHUNE R-5	0842	BETHUNE PUBLIC SCHOOLS	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1490	BETHUNE R-5	0842	BETHUNE PUBLIC SCHOOLS	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	0125	ARAPAHOE RIDGE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	0930	BOULDER UNIVERSAL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	1352	CASEY MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	5606	CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL AT MARTIN PARK	Е	yes	no	no	no
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	2702	EMERALD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	4496	JUSTICE HIGH CHARTER SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	6212	NEDERLAND MIDDLE-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0480	BOULDER VALLEY RE 2	6962	PIONEER BILINGUAL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1750	BRANSON REORGANIZED 82	0974	BRANSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
1750	BRANSON REORGANIZED 82	0948	BRANSON SCHOOL ONLINE	E	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1750	BRANSON REORGANIZED 82	0948	BRANSON SCHOOL ONLINE	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1750	BRANSON REORGANIZED 82	0948	BRANSON SCHOOL ONLINE	Н	no	yes	no	no
3146	BRIGGSDALE RE-10	1012	BRIGGSDALE UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3146	BRIGGSDALE RE-10	1012	BRIGGSDALE UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
2395	BRUSH RE-2(J)	1438	BEAVER VALLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2395	BRUSH RE-2(J)	1096	BRUSH HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0490	BUENA VISTA R-31	4306	AVERY/PARSONS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0490	BUENA VISTA R-31	1508	CHAFFEE COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
1860	BUFFALO RE-4J	5806	MERINO JUNIOR SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0190	BYERS 32J	1168	BYERS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Ε	no	yes	no	no
0190	BYERS 32J	1176	BYERS JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0190	BYERS 32J	1176	BYERS JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0190	BYERS 32J	1752	COLORADO VIRTUAL ACADEMY (COVA)	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0970	CALHAN RJ-1	1218	CALHAN HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0970	CALHAN RJ-1	1215	CALHAN MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0270	CAMPO RE-6	1248	CAMPO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0270	CAMPO RE-6	1252	CAMPO UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0270	CAMPO RE-6	1252	CAMPO UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1140	CANON CITY RE-1	1262	CANON CITY MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1140	CANON CITY RE-1	0419	CANON ONLINE ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1140	CANON CITY RE-1	3802	HARRISON SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1140	CANON CITY RE-1	5704	MCKINLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1140	CANON CITY RE-1	6752	MOUNT VIEW CORE KNOWLEDGE CHARTER SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1140	CANON CITY RE-1	6752	MOUNT VIEW CORE KNOWLEDGE CHARTER SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1140	CANON CITY RE-1	9248	WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0015	ACADEMY OF CHARTER SCHOOLS	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	1279	CAPROCK ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	1279	CAPROCK ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	1901	COLORADO CALVERT ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	1901	COLORADO CALVERT ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0035	FRONTIER CHARTER ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0035	FRONTIER CHARTER ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0655	HIGH POINT ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	4699	NEW AMERICA SCHOOL - THORNTON	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	7278	RICARDO FLORES MAGON ACADEMY	E	no	yes	yes	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	7512	ROSS MONTESSORI SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0653	STONE CREEK SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0653	STONE CREEK SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0657	T.R. PAUL ACADEMY OF ARTS & KNOWLEDGE	E	no	yes	no	no
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	0657	T.R. PAUL ACADEMY OF ARTS & KNOWLEDGE	М	yes	no	no	no
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	6913	THE PINNACLE CHARTER SCHOOL MIDDLE	М	yes	yes	no	yes
8001	CHARTER SCHOOL INSTITUTE	9785	YOUTH & FAMILY ACADEMY CHARTER	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
2560	CHERAW 31	1538	CHERAW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2560	CHERAW 31	1546	CHERAW SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	2428	EASTRIDGE COMMUNITY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	2897	FALCON CREEK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	3988	HIGHLINE COMMUNITY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	4100	HORIZON MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	5934	MISSION VIEJO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	6625	OVERLAND HIGH SCHOOL	H	yes	yes	no	yes
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	7116	PONDEROSA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	7559	SAGEBRUSH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	0141	SKY VISTA MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	8380	SUMMIT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	8394	SUNRISE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	8887	TRAILS WEST ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0130	CHERRY CREEK 5	9108	VILLAGE EAST COMMUNITY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0520	CHEYENNE COUNTY RE-5	1612	CHEYENNE WELLS JUNIOR/HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0520	CHEYENNE COUNTY RE-5	1610	CHEYENNE WELLS MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0540	CLEAR CREEK RE-1	1660	CLEAR CREEK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
9000	Colorado School for the Deaf and Blind	1924	COLORADO SCHOOL FOR THE DEAF AND BLIND	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	0269	ACHIEVE ONLINE	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	1340	CARVER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	1885	COMMUNITY PREP CHARTER SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	1870	CORONADO HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	2202	DOHERTY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	2400	EARLY COLLEGE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	2510	EDISON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	3218	FREMONT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	3592	GRANT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	3890	HUNT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	4358	JACKSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	4424	JENKINS MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	5146	LIFE SKILLS CENTER OF COLORADO SPRINGS	Н	yes	no	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	5610	MARTINEZ ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	1625	MCAULIFFE ELEMENTARY	E	yes	no	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	5988	MONROE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	2528	NIKOLA TESLA EDUCATION OPPORTUNITY CENTER	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	2528	NIKOLA TESLA EDUCATION OPPORTUNITY CENTER	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	9618	ROGERS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	7482	ROOSEVELT EDISON CHARTER SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	7513	RUDY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	7523	RUSSELL MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	7556	SABIN MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	8359	SPACE TECHNOLOGY AND ARTS ACADEMY (STAR ACADEMY)	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	8359	SPACE TECHNOLOGY AND ARTS ACADEMY (STAR ACADEMY)	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	8346	STRATTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	8466	TAYLOR ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	0871	THE BIJOU SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	5576	TWAIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	9445	WEST ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	9404	WEST MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1010	COLORADO SPRINGS 11	9660	WILSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2010	CREEDE SCHOOL DISTRICT	1966	CREEDE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
2010	CREEDE SCHOOL DISTRICT	1966	CREEDE SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
2010	CREEDE SCHOOL DISTRICT	1962	LAMB ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
3010	CRIPPLE CREEK-VICTOR RE-1	9080	CRESSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
3010	CRIPPLE CREEK-VICTOR RE-1	2024	CRIPPLE CREEK-VICTOR JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0770	CROWLEY COUNTY RE-1-J	2050	CROWLEY COUNTY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0860	CUSTER COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT C-1	2088	CUSTER COUNTY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0860	CUSTER COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT C-1	2091	CUSTER MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1980	DE BEQUE 49JT	2122	DE BEQUE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
1980	DE BEQUE 49JT	2126	DE BEQUE UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1980	DE BEQUE 49JT	2126	DE BEQUE UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0170	DEER TRAIL 26J	2136	DEER TRAIL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0170	DEER TRAIL 26J	2140	DEER TRAIL JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0870	DELTA COUNTY 50(J)	1375	CEDAREDGE MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0870	DELTA COUNTY 50(J)	2155	DELTA COUNTY OPPORTUNITY SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0870	DELTA COUNTY 50(J)	2160	DELTA MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0870	DELTA COUNTY 50(J)	4128	HOTCHKISS HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0870	DELTA COUNTY 50(J)	6298	NORTH FORK MONTESSORI SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	0010	ABRAHAM LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	0067	ACADEMY OF URBAN LEARNING	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	1866	ACE COMMUNITY CHALLENGE SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	0520	BARNUM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	0650	BEACH COURT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6350	BRUCE RANDOLPH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	1319	CEC MIDDLE COLLEGE OF DENVER	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7694	CHARLES M. SCHENCK (CMS) COMMUNITY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	1774	COLFAX ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	1295	COLLEGIATE PREPARATORY ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	1928	COWELL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2209	DCIS AT MONTBELLO	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2174	DENISON MONTESSORI SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6509	DENVER ONLINE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6088	DORA MOORE ECE-8 SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2258	DOULL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2652	ELLIS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2726	EMILY GRIFFITH TECHNICAL COLLEGE	Н	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2789	ESCUELA TLATELOLCO SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2789	ESCUELA TLATELOLCO SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2880	FAIRVIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3000	FLORENCE CRITTENTON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6970	FLORIDA PITT-WALLER ECE-8 SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3378	GEORGE WASHINGTON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3478	GODSMAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3512	GOLDRICK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3605	GRANT RANCH ECE-8 SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3641	GREEN VALLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	4782	HALLETT FUNDAMENTAL ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3778	HARRINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2757	HIGH TECH EARLY COLLEGE	Н	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	4444	JOHN F KENNEDY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	4494	JUSTICE HIGH SCHOOL DENVER	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	4762	KNAPP ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	4795	KUNSMILLER CREATIVE ARTS ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	4795	KUNSMILLER CREATIVE ARTS ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	5255	LAKE INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	3647	MARIE L. GREENWOOD ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	5605	MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. EARLY COLLEGE	Н	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	5716	MC MEEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	5826	MERRILL MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	5995	MONTBELLO HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6254	NEWLON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6239	NOEL COMMUNITY ARTS SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6508	OMAR D BLAIR CHARTER SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6508	OMAR D BLAIR CHARTER SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7163	P.R.E.P. (POSITIVE REFOCUS EDUCATION PROGRAM)	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7163	P.R.E.P. (POSITIVE REFOCUS EDUCATION PROGRAM)	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6676	PALMER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6957	PIONEER CHARTER SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7045	PLACE BRIDGE ACADEMY	М	yes	no	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	0040	RIDGE VIEW ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7578	SAMUELS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7698	SCHMITT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7861	SIMS FAYOLA INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY DENVER	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	7992	SMILEY MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	8347	STRIVE PREP - EXCEL	Н	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	9390	STRIVE PREP - LAKE	М	yes	no	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	9735	STRIVE PREP - MONTBELLO	М	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	9639	STRIVE PREP - SMART ACADEMY	Н	no	yes	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	8145	SUMMIT ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	6479	THE ODYSSEY SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	0408	VALDEZ ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	9050	VALVERDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	2755	VENTURE PREP HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	8995	VISTA ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	9693	WEST GENERATIONS ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0880	DENVER COUNTY 1	9408	WEST HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2055	DOLORES RE-4A	2206	DOLORES MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	0354	ARROWWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	1362	CASTLE ROCK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	1367	CASTLE VIEW HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	1578	CHERRY VALLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	5405	EDCSD: COLORADO CYBER SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	5405	EDCSD: COLORADO CYBER SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	5405	EDCSD: COLORADO CYBER SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	3980	HIGHLANDS RANCH HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	3995	HOPE ONLINE LEARNING ACADEMY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	0267	MESA MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	6165	MOUNTAIN VISTA HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	7435	ROCK CANYON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	2232	ROCK RIDGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	8126	SOUTH RIDGE ELEMENTARY AN IB WORLD SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0900	DOUGLAS COUNTY RE 1	8853	TIMBER TRAIL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1520	DURANGO 9-R	7994	ESCALANTE MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1520	DURANGO 9-R	5888	MILLER MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1430	EADS RE-1	2336	EADS HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1430	EADS RE-1	2332	EADS MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	0471	AVON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	0604	BATTLE MOUNTAIN HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	0793	BERRY CREEK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	0038	BRUSH CREEK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	2340	EAGLE COUNTY CHARTER ACADEMY	Е	no	yes	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	2340	EAGLE COUNTY CHARTER ACADEMY	М	no	yes	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	2350	EAGLE VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	2530	EDWARDS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	3710	GYPSUM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	5742	HOMESTAKE PEAK SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	4838	JUNE CREEK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	9061	VAIL SKI AND SNOWBOARD ACADEMY (VSSA)	E	no	yes	no	no
0910	EAGLE COUNTY RE 50	9061	VAIL SKI AND SNOWBOARD ACADEMY (VSSA)	М	no	yes	no	no
1350	EAST GRAND 2	4277	INDIAN PEAKS CHARTER SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
1350	EAST GRAND 2	4277	INDIAN PEAKS CHARTER SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
2520	EAST OTERO R-1	4841	LA JUNTA INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
1120	EDISON 54 JT	2526	EDISON JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0950	ELBERT 200	2570	ELBERT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0950	ELBERT 200	2574	ELBERT JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0920	ELIZABETH C-1	3236	FRONTIER HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0920	ELIZABETH C-1	2572	LEGACY ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1050	ELLICOTT 22	2638	ELLICOTT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
0120	ENGLEWOOD 1	1556	CHERRELYN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0120	ENGLEWOOD 1	1652	CLAYTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0120	ENGLEWOOD 1	2750	ENGLEWOOD LEADERSHIP ACADEMY	М	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0120	ENGLEWOOD 1	2752	ENGLEWOOD MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
1570	ESTES PARK R-3	2792	ESTES PARK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
9130	EXPEDITIONARY BOCES	2840	ROCKY MOUNTAIN SCHOOL OF EXPEDITIONARY LEARNING	E	no	yes	no	no
1110	FALCON 49	1618	EVANS INTERNATIONAL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1110	FALCON 49	2906	FALCON MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1110	FALCON 49	2877	FALCON VIRTUAL ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1110	FALCON 49	4251	IMAGINE INDIGO RANCH	Е	no	yes	no	no
1110	FALCON 49	6483	ODYSSEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1110	FALCON 49	6810	PATRIOT LEARNING CENTER	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
1110	FALCON 49	6810	PATRIOT LEARNING CENTER	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1110	FALCON 49	7613	SAND CREEK HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1110	FALCON 49	8010	SPRINGS RANCH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2405	FORT MORGAN RE-3	3620	GREEN ACRES ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
2405	FORT MORGAN RE-3	5180	LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2405	FORT MORGAN RE-3	6954	PIONEER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1000	FOUNTAIN 8	1334	ABRAMS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1000	FOUNTAIN 8	3110	FOUNTAIN-FORT CARSON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1000	FOUNTAIN 8	6138	MOUNTAINSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
1000	FOUNTAIN 8	6338	PATRIOT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1000	FOUNTAIN 8	0203	WELTE EDUCATION CENTER	М	yes	no	no	no
1000	FOUNTAIN 8	0203	WELTE EDUCATION CENTER	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1150	FREMONT RE-2	3226	FREMONT MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1850	FRENCHMAN RE-3	2988	FLEMING HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1195	GARFIELD RE-2	3967	HIGHLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1195	GARFIELD RE-2	7356	RIFLE MIDDLE SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1195	GARFIELD RE-2	7356	RIFLE MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1195	GARFIELD RE-2	7388	RIVERSIDE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1195	GARFIELD RE-2	9231	WAMSLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1780	GENOA-HUGO C113	4160	GENOA-HUGO MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1780	GENOA-HUGO C113	4162	GENOA-HUGO SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2650	GRANADA RE-1	3542	GRANADA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2650	GRANADA RE-1	3546	GRANADA UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
3120	GREELEY 6	0054	BELLA ROMERO ACADEMY OF APPLIED TECHNOLOGY	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
3120	GREELEY 6	1500	CHAPPELOW K-8 MAGNET SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3120	GREELEY 6	3610	GREELEY CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
3120	GREELEY 6	3880	HEATH MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
3120	GREELEY 6	5620	MAPLEWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
3120	GREELEY 6	7814	SHAWSHEEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
3120	GREELEY 6	8965	UNION COLONY PREPARATORY SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1360	GUNNISON WATERSHED RE1J	3690	GUNNISON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
1360	GUNNISON WATERSHED RE1J	3697	GUNNISON MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1070	HANOVER 28	3758	HANOVER JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1070	HANOVER 28	6701	PRAIRIE HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0980	HARRISON 2	3392	GIBERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0980	HARRISON 2	6018	MONTEREY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
0980	HARRISON 2	6460	OAK CREEK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0980	HARRISON 2	6686	PANORAMA MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
0980	HARRISON 2	8350	STRATTON MEADOWS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0980	HARRISON 2	8923	TURMAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
2630	HAXTUN RE-2J	3846	HAXTUN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1380	HINSDALE COUNTY RE 1	4899	LAKE CITY COMMUNITY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1380	HINSDALE COUNTY RE 1	4899	LAKE CITY COMMUNITY SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1460	HI-PLAINS R-23	9164	HI PLAINS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1460	HI-PLAINS R-23	7746	HI-PLAINS SCHOOL DISTRICT R-23	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1460	HI-PLAINS R-23	7746	HI-PLAINS SCHOOL DISTRICT R-23	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1600	HOEHNE REORGANIZED 3	4044	HOEHNE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
2670	HOLLY RE-3	7794	HOLLY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2670	HOLLY RE-3	4058	HOLLY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
2670	HOLLY RE-3	4069	HOLLY JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
1390	HUERFANO RE-1	3306	GARDNER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1390	HUERFANO RE-1	3306	GARDNER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1390	HUERFANO RE-1	0063	PEAKVIEW SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
1540	IGNACIO 11 JT	4258	IGNACIO HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	0148	ALLENDALE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	0370	ARVADA HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	0109	ARVADA K-8	E	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	0965	BRADY EXPLORATION SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	1238	CAMPBELL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	7701	COLLEGIATE ACADEMY OF COLORADO	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	1790	COLOROW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	1864	COLUMBINE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	1880	COMPASS MONTESSORI - GOLDEN CHARTER SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	1880	COMPASS MONTESSORI - GOLDEN CHARTER SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	4798	CONNECTIONS LEARNING CENTER ON THE EARLE JOHNSON C	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	4798	CONNECTIONS LEARNING CENTER ON THE EARLE JOHNSON C	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	2496	EDGEWATER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	2946	FITZMORRIS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Ε	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	3088	FOSTER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	3201	FREE HORIZON MONTESSORI CHARTER SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	4408	JEFFCO'S 21ST CENTURY VIRTUAL ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	6541	JEFFERSON COUNTY OPEN SECONDARY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	6541	JEFFERSON COUNTY OPEN SECONDARY	Н	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	4422	JEFFERSON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	4548	KEN CARYL MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	4549	KENDALLVUE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	5024	LAWRENCE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	5623	LONGVIEW HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	0033	MC LAIN HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	5892	MILLER SPECIAL EDUCATION	E	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	5892	MILLER SPECIAL EDUCATION	М	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	5892	MILLER SPECIAL EDUCATION	Н	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	6237	NEW AMERICA SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	6844	PEIFFER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	7078	PLEASANT VIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	7114	POMONA HIGH SCHOOL	Η	no	yes	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	7462	ROCKY MOUNTAIN ACADEMY OF EVERGREEN	М	no	yes	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	5415	ROCKY MOUNTAIN DEAF SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	5415	ROCKY MOUNTAIN DEAF SCHOOL	Η	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	7962	SLATER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8036	SOBESKY ACADEMY	E	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8036	SOBESKY ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8036	SOBESKY ACADEMY	Η	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8209	STANDLEY LAKE HIGH SCHOOL	Η	no	yes	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8248	STEIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8834	THOMSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8793	TWO ROADS CHARTER SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	8793	TWO ROADS CHARTER SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	9412	WESTGATE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	9515	WHEAT RIDGE 5-8	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1420	JEFFERSON COUNTY R-1	9515	WHEAT RIDGE 5-8	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
3110	JOHNSTOWN-MILLIKEN RE-5J	5078	LETFORD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
3110	JOHNSTOWN-MILLIKEN RE-5J	5896	MILLIKEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
3110	JOHNSTOWN-MILLIKEN RE-5J	5902	MILLIKEN MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3110	JOHNSTOWN-MILLIKEN RE-5J	6963	PIONEER RIDGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2862	JULESBURG RE-1	4488	JULESBURG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1810	KARVAL RE-23	4506	KARVAL JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
1810	KARVAL RE-23	4504	KARVAL ONLINE EDUCATION	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1810	KARVAL RE-23	4504	KARVAL ONLINE EDUCATION	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1810	KARVAL RE-23	4504	KARVAL ONLINE EDUCATION	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1760	KIM REORGANIZED 88	4694	KIM UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
0930	KIOWA C-2	4726	KIOWA MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0510	KIT CARSON R-1	4742	KIT CARSON JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0510	KIT CARSON R-1	4742	KIT CARSON JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1400	LA VETA RE-2	4864	LA VETA JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1400	LA VETA RE-2	4864	LA VETA JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1510	LAKE COUNTY R-1	4904	LAKE COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
2660	LAMAR RE-2	0200	ALTA VISTA CHARTER SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2660	LAMAR RE-2	4960	LAMAR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0290	LAS ANIMAS RE-1	4986	LAS ANIMAS JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1080	LEWIS-PALMER 38	5096	LEWIS-PALMER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
3230	LIBERTY J-4	5119	LIBERTY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0140	LITTLETON 6	2382	EAST ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
3060	LONE STAR 101	5258	LONE STAR UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
2070	MANCOS RE-6	5452	MANCOS HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
2535	MANZANOLA 3J	5498	MANZANOLA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2535	MANZANOLA 3J	5506	MANZANOLA JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	0505	ACHIEVE ACADEMY	Е	yes	no	no	no
0010	MAPLETON 1	0507	ADVENTURE ELEMENTARY	E	yes	no	yes	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	1796	COLORADO CONNECTIONS ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	0506	EXPLORE ELEMENTARY	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0010	MAPLETON 1	0263	GLOBAL LEADERSHIP ACADEMY	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	0263	GLOBAL LEADERSHIP ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	0263	GLOBAL LEADERSHIP ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	0187	MAPLETON EXPEDITIONARY SCHOOL OF THE ARTS	М	yes	yes	yes	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	0187	MAPLETON EXPEDITIONARY SCHOOL OF THE ARTS	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0010	MAPLETON 1	0501	MONTEREY COMMUNITY SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0310	MC CLAVE RE-2	5670	MC CLAVE UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2710	MEEKER RE1	5762	MEEKER HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	0900	BOOKCLIFF MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	1520	CHATFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	1686	CLIFTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	2224	DOS RIOS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	3350	GATEWAY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	3350	GATEWAY SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	3604	GRANDE RIVER VIRTUAL ACADEMY SECONDARY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	3604	GRANDE RIVER VIRTUAL ACADEMY SECONDARY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	2128	INDEPENDENCE ACADEMY	М	yes	no	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	5210	LINCOLN ORCHARD MESA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	5828	MESA VALLEY COMMUNITY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	6264	NISLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	0363	PEAR PARK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	7110	POMONA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	7236	R-5 HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	0362	RIM ROCK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	7467	ROCKY MOUNTAIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2000	MESA COUNTY VALLEY 51	8846	THUNDER MOUNTAIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL		yes	no	no	no
2800	MOFFAT 2	5958	MOFFAT PREK-12 SCHOOL		yes	yes	no	yes
2020	MOFFAT COUNTY RE:NO 1	1938	CRAIG MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
2020	MOFFAT COUNTY RE:NO 1	5962	MOFFAT COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL		yes	yes	no	yes
2020	MOFFAT COUNTY RE:NO 1	1936	SANDROCK ELEMENTARY	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2740	MONTE VISTA C-8	6036	BILL METZ ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2740	MONTE VISTA C-8	6520	MONTE VISTA ON-LINE ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2740	MONTE VISTA C-8	6520	MONTE VISTA ON-LINE ACADEMY	Н	no	yes	no	no
2740	MONTE VISTA C-8	6046	MONTE VISTA SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2035	MONTEZUMA-CORTEZ RE-1	0609	BATTLE ROCK CHARTER SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2035	MONTEZUMA-CORTEZ RE-1	4546	KEMPER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2035	MONTEZUMA-CORTEZ RE-1	7082	PLEASANT VIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2035	MONTEZUMA-CORTEZ RE-1	8133	SOUTHWEST OPEN CHARTER SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6054	COLUMBINE MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6366	NORTHSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6466	OAK GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6486	OLATHE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6494	OLATHE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6490	OLATHE MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6262	PEAK VIRTUAL ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	6262	PEAK VIRTUAL ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2180	MONTROSE COUNTY RE-1J	9149	VISTA CHARTER SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
9030	MOUNTAIN BOCES	6134	YAMPAH MOUNTAIN SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2790	MOUNTAIN VALLEY RE 1	6142	MOUNTAIN VALLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2790	MOUNTAIN VALLEY RE 1	6146	MOUNTAIN VALLEY SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0550	NORTH CONEJOS RE-1J	4836	LA JARA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0550	NORTH CONEJOS RE-1J	4837	NORTH CONEJOS ALTERNATIVE PROGRAMS	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1410	NORTH PARK R-1	9198	WALDEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2840	NORWOOD R-2J	6418	NORWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2840	NORWOOD R-2J	6422	NORWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOLS	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2840	NORWOOD R-2J	6422	NORWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOLS	Н	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
3050	OTIS R-3	6586	OTIS JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL		yes	yes	no	yes
2610	PARK COUNTY RE-2	3681	GUFFEY CHARTER SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
2610	PARK COUNTY RE-2	4908	LAKE GEORGE CHARTER SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2610	PARK COUNTY RE-2	4908	LAKE GEORGE CHARTER SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
3148	PAWNEE RE-12	3672	PAWNEE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
3148	PAWNEE RE-12	6812	PAWNEE SCHOOL PK-12	М	yes	no	no	no
1060	PEYTON 23 JT	6898	PEYTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1440	PLAINVIEW RE-2	6992	PLAINVIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1440	PLAINVIEW RE-2	7009	PLAINVIEW JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
1870	PLATEAU RE-5	6834	PEETZ ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1870	PLATEAU RE-5	6838	PEETZ JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1990	PLATEAU VALLEY 50	7024	PLATEAU VALLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1990	PLATEAU VALLEY 50	7032	PLATEAU VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2600	PLATTE CANYON 1	7048	FITZSIMMONS MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3130	PLATTE VALLEY RE-7	7054	PLATTE VALLEY MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1550	POUDRE R-1	0612	BAUDER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1550	POUDRE R-1	0678	BEATTIE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1550	POUDRE R-1	1190	CACHE LA POUDRE MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1550	POUDRE R-1	3760	CENTENNIAL HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1550	POUDRE R-1	3791	LAB ELEMENTARY SCHOOL FOR CREATIVE LEARNING	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1550	POUDRE R-1	7127	POUDRE COMMUNITY ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1550	POUDRE R-1	7198	PSD GLOBAL ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1550	POUDRE R-1	7198	PSD GLOBAL ACADEMY	Н	no	yes	no	no
3147	PRAIRIE RE-11	7154	PRAIRIE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1590	PRIMERO REORGANIZED 2	7160	PRIMERO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
1590	PRIMERO REORGANIZED 2	7164	PRIMERO JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0240	PRITCHETT RE-3	7174	PRITCHETT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
0240	PRITCHETT RE-3	7180	PRITCHETT HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0240	PRITCHETT RE-3	7176	PRITCHETT MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	0822	BESSEMER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	0860	BEULAH HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	1304	CARLILE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	1402	CENTENNIAL HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	1454	CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	1488	CHAVEZ/HUERTA K-12 PREPARATORY ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	1488	CHAVEZ/HUERTA K-12 PREPARATORY ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	1828	COLUMBIAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	2096	CORWIN INTERNATIONAL MAGNET SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	1504	GOODNIGHT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	3924	HERITAGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	8030	HEROES ACADEMY PREK-5	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	3976	HIGHLAND PARK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	4302	IRVING ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	5916	MINNEQUA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	yes	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	6770	PARK VIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	yes	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	7209	PUEBLO CHARTER SCHOOL FOR THE ARTS & SCIENCES	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	7209	PUEBLO CHARTER SCHOOL FOR THE ARTS & SCIENCES	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	4376	RISLEY INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY OF INNOVATION	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	8082	SOUTH HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	8402	SUNSET PARK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2690	PUEBLO CITY 60	9188	W H HEATON MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	5990	70 ONLINE	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	5990	70 ONLINE	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	0852	BEULAH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	7153	PRAIRIE WINDS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	7534	RYE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	7886	SIERRA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL E		no	yes	no	no
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	8420	SWALLOWS CHARTER ACADEMY	E	no	yes	no	no
2700	PUEBLO COUNTY 70	9134	VINELAND MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2720	RANGELY RE-4	7268	PARKVIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
2720	RANGELY RE-4	7276	RANGELY JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2720	RANGELY RE-4	7276	RANGELY JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
2865	REVERE SCHOOL DISTRICT	7050	REVERE ELEMENTARY	E	no	yes	no	no
2865	REVERE SCHOOL DISTRICT	7322	REVERE JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1180	ROARING FORK RE-1	0560	BASALT ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
1180	ROARING FORK RE-1	1006	BRIDGES	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
1180	ROARING FORK RE-1	0429	CARBONDALE COMMUNITY CHARTER SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1180	ROARING FORK RE-1	1296	CARBONDALE MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
1180	ROARING FORK RE-1	3460	GLENWOOD SPRINGS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
1180	ROARING FORK RE-1	3464	GLENWOOD SPRINGS MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1180	ROARING FORK RE-1	8038	SOPRIS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
0500	SALIDA R-32	4085	HORIZONS EXPLORATORY ACADEMY	Н	yes	no	no	no
9050	SAN JUAN BOCES	8121	SOUTHWEST COLORADO E-SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0560	SANFORD 6J	7616	SANFORD JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
2750	SARGENT RE-33J	7668	SARGENT JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	1021	BRIGHTON HERITAGE ACADEMY	М	yes	no	no	no
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	1021	BRIGHTON HERITAGE ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	1022	BRIGHTON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	3900	HENDERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	8032	JOHN W THIMMIG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	4950	LANDMARK ACADEMY AT REUNION	М	no	yes	no	no
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	6395	NORTHEAST ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	6638	OVERLAND TRAIL MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	7714	SECOND CREEK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
0040	SCHOOL DISTRICT 27J	8130	SOUTHEAST ELEMENTARY SCHOOL E		yes	no	no	no
0740	SIERRA GRANDE R-30	7880	SIERRA GRANDE K-12 SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0580	SOUTH CONEJOS RE-10	0248	GUADALUPE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	1284	CARBON VALLEY ACADEMY	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	1844	COLUMBINE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	3196	FREDERICK SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	4333	IMAGINE CHARTER	E	no	yes	no	no
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	4278	INDIAN PEAKS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	5284	LONGMONT ESTATES ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	5288	LONGS PEAK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	no	no	no
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	5722	MEAD HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	6156	MOUNTAIN VIEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	6404	NORTHRIDGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	6498	OLDE COLUMBINE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	7584	SANBORN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	7954	SKYLINE HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
0470	ST VRAIN VALLEY RE 1J	7839	ST. VRAIN GLOBAL ONLINE ACADEMY	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2770	STEAMBOAT SPRINGS RE-2	6363	NORTH ROUTT CHARTER SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
2770	STEAMBOAT SPRINGS RE-2	6363	NORTH ROUTT CHARTER SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0060	STRASBURG 31J	8332	HEMPHILL MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1480	STRATTON R-4	8351	STRATTON MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3000	SUMMIT RE-1	8376	SILVERTHORNE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
3000	SUMMIT RE-1	8375	SNOWY PEAKS HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
2570	SWINK 33	8452	SWINK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
2570	SWINK 33	8456	SWINK JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
2830	TELLURIDE R-1	8786	TELLURIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL		no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	0865	B F KITCHEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	5312	BILL REED MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	1323	CARRIE MARTIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL E		no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	1385	CENTENNIAL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	0510	CONRAD BALL MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	5018	LAURENE EDMONDSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	5316	LOVELAND HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	5335	LUCILE ERWIN MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	5992	MONROE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	6163	MOUNTAIN VIEW HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	7650	STANSBERRY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	8855	THOMPSON ONLINE	Н	yes	no	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	9228	WALT CLARK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1560	THOMPSON R2-J	9674	WINONA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
1828	VALLEY RE-1	1224	CALICHE JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
1828	VALLEY RE-1	8256	STERLING MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0260	VILAS RE-5	9085	V.I.L.A.S. ONLINE SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0260	VILAS RE-5	9100	VILAS UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0230	WALSH RE-1	9222	WALSH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0230	WALSH RE-1	9226	WALSH HIGH SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3080	WELD COUNTY RE-1	7056	PLATTEVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
3080	WELD COUNTY RE-1	7058	SOUTH VALLEY MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
3080	WELD COUNTY RE-1	9032	VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
3140	WELD COUNTY S/D RE-8	3070	FORT LUPTON HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
3090	WELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-3J	1299	CARDINAL COMMUNITY ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
3090	WELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-3J	1299	CARDINAL COMMUNITY ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3090	WELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-3J	1446	WELD CENTRAL SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2505	WELDON VALLEY RE-20(J)	9352	WELDON VALLEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
2505	WELDON VALLEY RE-20(J)	9356	WELDON VALLEY JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
2190	WEST END RE-2	6196	NATURITA ELEMENTARY & MIDDLE SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes

District #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
2190	WEST END RE-2	6196	NATURITA ELEMENTARY & MIDDLE SCHOOL		no	yes	no	no
2190	WEST END RE-2	6436	NUCLA HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2190	WEST END RE-2	6718	PARADOX VALLEY CHARTER SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
2190	WEST END RE-2	6718	PARADOX VALLEY CHARTER SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	4334	COLORADO STEM ACADEMY	М	no	yes	no	no
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	2035	CROWN POINTE CHARTER ACADEMY	М	no	yes	no	no
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	7810	FLYNN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	3144	FRANCIS M. DAY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	yes	yes
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	5388	M. SCOTT CARPENTER MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	5834	MESA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	7860	SHERRELWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	7952	SKYLINE VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0070	WESTMINSTER 50	8798	TENNYSON KNOLLS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	no	no	no
0990	WIDEFIELD 3	9560	DISCOVERY HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	no	no	no
0990	WIDEFIELD 3	3234	FRENCH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0990	WIDEFIELD 3	5602	MARTIN LUTHER KING JR ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	yes	no	yes
0990	WIDEFIELD 3	6952	PINELLO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0990	WIDEFIELD 3	9334	WEBSTER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	no	yes	no	no
0990	WIDEFIELD 3	9562	WIDEFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	yes	yes	no	yes
0990	WIDEFIELD 3	9566	WIDEFIELD HIGH SCHOOL	Н	yes	yes	no	yes
2515	WIGGINS RE-50(J)	9263	WIGGINS MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
2680	WILEY RE-13 JT	9608	WILEY JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL	М	yes	yes	no	yes
3020	WOODLAND PARK RE-2	9696	WOODLAND PARK HIGH SCHOOL	Η	no	yes	no	no
3020	WOODLAND PARK RE-2	9694	WOODLAND PARK MIDDLE SCHOOL	М	no	yes	no	no
3070	WOODLIN R-104	9700	WOODLIN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	E	no	yes	no	no
3070	WOODLIN R-104	9704	WOODLIN UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL		yes	yes	no	yes
3070	WOODLIN R-104	9704	WOODLIN UNDIVIDED HIGH SCHOOL	Н	no	yes	no	no
3200	YUMA 1	9795	KENNETH P MORRIS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	Е	yes	no	no	no

D	istrict #	District Name	School #	School Name	EMH Level	Eligible based on math achievement	Eligible based on math growth	Eligible based on science mean scores	Priority
3	200	YUMA 1	9799	YUMA HIGH SCHOOL	Η	no	yes	no	no

Colorado's Mathematics and Science Partnership Program Local Evaluation Report 2016-2017

Completed LER Form and Attachments are due to CDE by September 23, 2017 – email to Alexandra Tolentino at tolentino_a@cde.state.co.us.

Required Attachments:

- Attachment A: Copy of pre and post tests
- Attachment B: Copy of pre/post-test scoring information or score report
- Attachment C: Copy of professional learning (PL) content (e.g., syllabus)
- Attachment D: Proposed Timeline for 2017-2018, if applicable

	Section 1: Abstract
Project Name:	
Project Lead:	
Evaluator:	
This form completed by:	
models that were implemented in 2016-20	your project, the participants, and professional learning interventions or 217. This narrative may be used for Section II of the APR (1000 words). from the abstract submitted as part of the application and/or prior
,	

Section 2: Participants

Explain how participants were selected.

Using the table below, list the schools that had participants in MSP-funded activities in 2016-2017. Include the number of participants per school.

	School Name	District Name	# of teach taught m and/or so during th 2017 sch	ath cience e 2016-	# of teachers who did not teach math or science during the 2016-	# of non-teacher participants (e.g., coaches, media specialists,
			Math	Science	2017 school year	principals)
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
#1	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.

Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.

Explain how comparison groups were selected. If a comparison group was not selected, what was the reasoning for not including one.

Using the table below, list the schools that had teachers in the comparison group in 2016-2017, if applicable. Include the number of comparison teachers per school.

#2

School Name	District Name	# of teachers math and/or sthe 2016-2012	science during	# of teachers who did not teach math or science during the 2016-2017				
		Math	Science	school year				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	enter text. enter text.		Click here to enter text.				
Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.				

		Clial, la auta da	Click here to	Click here to	
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	enter text.	enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.
#3	Was participation: Volunt	ary? 🗆 OR Requ	ired? □		
	Did the same group of teac	·	year as last yea	r? Yes 🗌 N	o 🗆 NA 🗆
	Did the same group of teac	·	year as last yea	r? Yes □ N	o 🗆 NA 🗆
#4		·	year as last yea	r? Yes □ N	o 🗆 NA 🗆
#4		·	year as last yea	r? Yes 🗆 N	o □ NA □
#4		·	year as last yea	r? Yes □ N	o □ NA □
#4		ion patterns.			o 🗆 NA 🗆
	If applicable, describe attrit	ion patterns.	kt year? Yes □] No □ NA □	D NA D

Indicate the type of professional learning activities that were provided as part of the MSP grant in 2016-2017 (fill in any boxes that apply; place an "NA" in boxes that do not). Include the number of hours of professional learning provided by type (average total hours per teacher). For PL provided over an extended period of time, provide the beginning and ending dates.

Math Teacher Content	: Knowledge	
Delivery Method	Dates	Hours of PL
Summer Workshop		
Professional Learning during the School Year		
Distance and Online Learning Programs		
Coaching/Mentoring Programs		
Professional Learning Communities (PLCs)		
Grad Courses at IHE		
Other (specify):		

Science Teacher Content Knowledge											
Delivery Method	Dates	Hours of PL									
Summer Workshop											
Professional Learning during the School Year											
Distance and Online Learning Programs											
Coaching/Mentoring Programs											
Professional Learning Communities (PLCs)											
Grad Course at IHE											
Other (specify):											

 Pedagogy

 Delivery Method
 Dates
 Hours of PL

 Summer Workshop
 Professional Learning during the School Year
 Image: Concent of the School Year of the Y

Developing Teach	er Leaders	
Delivery Method	Dates	Hours of PL
Summer Workshop		
Professional Learning during the School Year		
Distance and Online Learning Programs		
Coaching/Mentoring Programs		
Professional Learning Communities (PLCs)		
Grad Course at IHE		

#8

MSP Grant | 50

	Other (specify):					
	Heing the table half	ow list the assess	mont moscure	a) that were used t	o accors change	es in teacher content
	knowledge. Note:	Each measure liste ssment Measures.	ed below should Additionally, th	l also be included i	n the APR, <i>Secti</i>	
	Name of Test (Provide content area assessed in brackets after the assessment name)	Pre-test Administration Date	# of participants who took pre-test	Post-test Administration Date	# of participants who took post-test	# of teachers whose scores improved from pre to post- test
	Learning Mathematics for Teaching – [Math]	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	
#9	Click here to enter text.	here to enter		Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	
	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	Click here to enter text.	
#10	Identify any measu classroom observat reliability and valid including the numb	tion tools, surveys) ity of the tool(s). I) including any o Describe how th	evidence supportir	ng the	
	2.2.2					

	Click h	nere to en	iter text.				
	grade (i.e., teache assessment results	rs from th s is requir earning ar	nat grade participa ed for the grades a e available. Howe	ted in MSP-fu and years for ver, for other	performance (e.g., unded activities). Pl which state assess grades or when sta its is required.	ease note that ments in the	at the use of state content area of
	Name of test (Provide content area assessed in brackets after the assessment name)	Grade Levels	Pre-test Administration Date	# of students who took pre-test	Post-test Administration Date	# of students who took post-test	# of students that improved from pre- to post-test
#11							

#12	Identify any additi instrument). Descr and times.		_		
#12					

Section 3: LER Narrative Form

For projects using the LER Narrative Form as a comprehensive evaluation report: Respond to each question below. Tables may be inserted as needed. Questions may also be copied into a separate document for ease of use. To the extent that a response corresponds to an APR section and addresses both items, the same response can be copied and pasted.

For projects submitting a separate External Evaluation Report: Projects may submit a comprehensive evaluation report in lieu of the narrative responses below as long as the following conditions are met:

- A crosswalk is provided for each item below indicating the page number where the information can be located in the external evaluation report (i.e., page numbers where the description can be found in the evaluation report).
- Responses are provided below for any items not addressed in the external evaluation report.

Program Implementation

- 1. Provide a description of how the partnership functioned in 2016-2017. (*Corresponds to APR Section VII Program Evaluation, H. Impact on the Partnership*)
- 2. Describe the professional learning that was provided as part of the MSP in 2016-2017. (*Corresponds to APR Section V Professional Development Models, C. Description of Professional Development Model*). How closely was the PL implemented as designed?
 - a. Describe the implementation of the program as it pertains to Teacher Leaders (TL). For example, were TLs released from teaching as planned? Was the PL for TLs implemented as planned?
- 3. Describe any challenges to implementation and any changes needed to the PL (in comparison to the plan proposed in the application) once implementation was begun. Include the need for the change, how it was determined what to change, and what was changed. Describe how these changes were communicated to all partners and CDE.

Evaluation Methods and Findings

- 4. Describe the evaluation plan and methods used for evaluating the impact of the MSP activities.
- 5. Provide a brief summary of the project's evaluation findings for 2016-2017. Reference the data provided in the previous tables (e.g., Table #9 or #11 in this report) as appropriate.
- 6. If applicable, describe the impact of participating in MSP on the Teacher Leaders and how that impact was measured.
- 7. If applicable, describe the impact Teacher Leaders had on other teachers in their school and how that impact was measured.

- 8. Did participating teachers demonstrate a change in content knowledge based on the pre and post-test? Discuss findings, including the targets that had been set using the LMT and whether or not those targets were met.
- 9. How well did teachers apply lessons from the MSP PL activities to their classroom instruction? Did teachers demonstrate a change in pedagogy? Discuss findings, including any targets that had been set and whether or not those targets were met.
- 10. Describe the performance of the students taught by MSP teachers. Discuss findings for math and science separately. When possible, compare the performance of students taught by MSP-participating teachers prior to participation to students taught after MSP participation.
- 11. Did changes in teacher content knowledge lead to improvements in student achievement in math and/or science? What methodology was used to test this relationship? Discuss findings.
- 12. Did changes in teacher practice lead to improvements in student achievement in math and/or science? What methodology was used to test this relationship? Discuss findings.
- 13. How did participation in the MSP impact the IHE partner(s)? What data was used to measure this impact? Discuss findings.
- 14. Describe lessons learned and plans for sustaining any positive impacts identified in the evaluation.
- 15. Discuss any other significant evaluation findings below.

Appendix C: Participation List Template

Note: below is a screenshot of the Participation List Template. Once approved for funding, grantees will receive the template and additional guidance.

4 digit Project Code	District Name	District Code	School Name	School Code	Participant Last Name	Participant First Name	8-digit Unique ID	EDID	Treatment Group = 1 AND Comparison Group = 0	Subject area of PD in 2016-17	Number of Hours of PD	Pre-test Assessment Name	Pre- test Date	6-17 pre test	Post-test Assessment Name	Post- test Date	16-17 post test score	Comments and Notes	Subject area of PD in 2017-18	Number of Hours of PD	Pre-test Assessment Name	Pre- test Date	17-18 pre test score	Post-test Assessment Name	Post- test Date	17-18 post Comments ar test Notes	Subject area of PD in 2018-15	Number of Hours of PD	Pre-test Assessment Name	Pre- test Date	18-19 pre test score	Post-test Assessment Name	Post- test Date	18-19 post test score	Comments and Notes
														-																					
													H																						
													H																						

The Letter of Intent to apply for the MSP Grant Program is due **Wednesday, October 5, 2016, by 11:59 pm**. Submit online via SurveyMonkey at: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/msp2016 loi.

Below is a screenshot of the information requested in the Letter of Intent:

Mathematics and Science Partnership Program - Letter of Intent

Letters of Intent due Wednesday, October 5, by 11:59 pm.

Please complete the information requested below to indicate your intention to apply for the Mathematics and
Science Partnership Program.
lame of LEA (District/BOCES/Charter School Institute):
pplying on behalf of the following school(s):
lame of LEA Authorized Representative:
lame of Contact for the Proposal:
Contact Telephone Number:
Contact E-mail Address
affirm that I am the named authorized representative from the LEA, or that the named authorized representative is
ware and has approved of the intent to apply for the grant opportunity.
Yes No Done